Minutes

Sanitation & Recycling Committee

Wednesday, February 5, 2014
Held at Spring Green Village Office

154 N. Lexington Street

3:00 p.m.

1. Call to order and attendance: Eugene Hausner called the meeting to order at 3:05 p.m. 

Committee Members present: Eugene Hausner, Vern Demers, and Norm Miller. 

Others present: Wendy Crary, Greg Wipperfurth, and Dennis Polivka.
2. Appoint minute taker: Wendy Crary appointed minute taker. 

3. Read and approve minutes of the August 30, 2012 Sanitation & Recycling Committee Meeting:  Miller moved and Demers seconded to approve the minutes of the August 30, 2012 Sanitation & Recycling Committee Meeting. Motion passed with all in favor.
4. Review and approve agenda: Demers moved and Miller seconded to approve the agenda. Motion passed with all in favor.
5. Discussion and possible action regarding the Operation and Maintenance of the Recycling Center/Burn Area. Hausner informed everyone that he wanted some items reviewed by the committee prior to meeting with the Town of Spring Green. The Committee reviewed the cost of Public Works, hourly pay versus hourly pay with benefits for work completed at the Recycling Center. Wipperfurth said, “I don’t feel we need an attendant every Wednesday & Saturday during the months of November through April”. The committee discussed the hours for the attendant, hours of operation, and the duties of the attendant. In addition the committee discussed having an alternate for the attendant when he is unable to work. Wipperfurth said, “In my opinion we should set an amount for the township to pay instead of splitting bills with the town, then we would have our own attendant”. No action was taken regarding this matter.
6. Discussion and possible action on policies for the Recycling Center /Burn Area.  Hausner explained that the Village shares expenses and cost for the attendant for the Recycling Center/Burn Area. The committee discussed policy standards for the Recycling Center/ Burn Area. Wipperfurth said, “Should have one attendant with one alternate”. Miller stated, “We need to make it clear to the attendant what the duties are and the hours are”. The committee discussed the metal dumpster and the fee for some items and if it is even worth it to charge the $20 fee. Wipperfurth commented, “The Township wants to give out the key to residents, this won’t work, we’ll wind up with junk we have to pay to get rid of”. No action was taken regarding this matter.
7. General Public Comment: There was not general public comment.

8. Adjourn: Miller moved and Demers seconded to adjourn at 3:40 p.m.

